

ALL-UNIVERSITY TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES
MARCH 21, 2019

PRESENT:

GROLL, MCCONNELL, PETROFF, PRUSH, SHROYER, SORENSON, TROOST, VELIANOFF, WAYNE, WINOWIECKI

ABSENT:

APOSTLE, BURTON, HUSSAIN, KIRBY, POTTER, SANDOVAL, WOLFE

GUESTS:

RYAN SMITH; Assistant Ombudsperson – sitting in for Shannon Burton
SEAN BARTON; IPF/Surplus Store & Recycling

CALL TO ORDER:

1510

WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS:

PRUSH welcomed the committee and attendees.

REVIEW & APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

WAYNE moved to approve agenda.

GROLL 2nd the motion.

Approval of agenda.

ALL in favor.

NO abstentions.

NO oppositions.

REVIEW & APPROVAL OF OCTOBER 2018 – NOVEMBER 2018 – JANUARY 2019 MINUTES:

WAYNE moved to approve minutes.

PETROFF 2nd the motion.

Approval of OCTOBER, NOVEMBER, JANUARY Minutes.

ALL in favor.

(1) abstentions.

NO oppositions.

ROUNDTABLE INTRODUCTION & DISCUSSION ITEMS:

a. Academic Governance (William McConnell)

MCCONNELL questioned if a decision was made regarding last month's discussion on the request submitted by Jennifer Rivera to address the possibility of changing the date/time of future meetings.

PRUSH noted that due to the cancellation of the February meeting no survey/poll was taken. Will move forward and address again in the fall.

MCCONNELL inquired on the regularity of the flexible warning crosswalk signs and when they might show deployment across campus again.

PRUSH stated that the signs are typically not placed during the winter months due to snow plowing, but will be deployed this spring.

b. University Ombudsperson (Ryan Smith)

No updates/feedback to report.

c. Auxiliary Enterprises (Joe Petroff)

No updates/feedback to report.

d. Council of Graduate Students/COGS (Carissa Sorenson)

No updates/feedback to report.

e. IPF Planning, Design and Construction (Steve Troost)

No updates/feedback to report.

f. Union Representative (Chris Wayne)

WAYNE expressed concerns over university vehicle parking spaces going away, especially around Holmes Hall. Wayne also noted concerns with lack of helmet enforcement with moped drivers.

PRUSH noted that university vehicles are allowed to utilize any employee parking spaces.

g. Union Representative (Sue Velianoff)

No updates/feedback to report.

h. Governing Councils of the MSU Greek system (Don Nguyen)

NGUYEN voiced concern on EB Shaw Lane and the dangerous potholes that pose threat to moped drivers.

PRUSH stated that the concern would be addressed by the department traffic engineer.

i. IPF Infrastructure Planning & Facilities (Jeff Groll)

GROLL questioned the access of parking lot gates across campus by university vehicles with the RFID access.

PRUSH highlighted on the RFID system being installed across campus and working forward to allow access for IPF vehicles.

j. Union Representative (Matt Winowiecki)

WINOWIECKI announced his new position with the university and that this would be his last meeting. Winowiecki also introduced his replacement; Sean Barton.

BARTON introduced himself and highlighted on his current job and personal interests.

CORRESPONDENCE & PUBLIC COMMENT:

PRUSH noted on the (2) following online correspondences:

1. LANE LUX submitted concerns on motorcycle accessibility and why there is a lack of motorcycle parking across campus compared to moped parking. Lux also expressed the need to promote moped helmet usage.
2. PHIL RIKKI submitted concerns of pedestrian safety in the Forest View Neighborhood at the bus stop with the snow and ice.

NEXT MEETING:

Thursday, April 18th at 3:00 pm - MSU Police Dept., Community Room

ADJOURNMENT:

1542

PRUSH requested to adjourn meeting.

WAYNE motioned to adjourn.

GROLL 2nd motion.

ALL in favor.